
  

 
 
 

 
March 3, 2025 

 
 

 
Via Electronic Delivery 

Ms. Sherri L. Lewis, Secretary 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor 
Trenton, NJ  08625-0350 
board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov 
 
 Re: In the Matter of the Verified Petition of Jersey Central Power & Light  

For Approval of An Advanced Metering Infrastructure (JCP&L AMI) 
  BPU Docket No. EO20080545            
 
 
Dear Secretary Lewis: 
 
Pursuant to the Board’s November 9, 2022 Order in the above-referenced Docket No. 
EO20080545, and paragraph 43 of the Stipulation of Settlement, enclosed is Jersey Central Power 
& Light Company’s (“JCP&L” or “Company”) semi-annual AMI status report of program metrics.   
This report contains the required reporting metrics for the semi-annual period ended December 31, 
2024.  These semi-annual status reports are due to Rate Counsel and the Board not later than 
September 1 and March 1 of each year, reporting actual results through the preceding June 30 and 
December 31, respectively. The metrics to be reported in the semi-annual reports are set forth in 
the AMI Plan, Chapter 4, Metrics and Reporting and Appendix C: Metrics Tracker Template as 
revised. 
 
In accordance with the BPU’s March 19, 2020, Order in BPU Docket No. EO20030254, the 
attached is being provided to BPU Staff and the Division of Rate Counsel by electronic mail only. 
No paper copies will follow. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 973-401-8534. 
 
        Sincerely, 
         
        Thomas R. Donadio  
 
        Thomas R. Donadio 
        Analyst V 
        Rates & Regulatory Affairs – NJ 
 

300 Madison Avenue 
P. O. Box 1911 

Morristown, NJ  07962-1911 


